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        Burrumbuttock says Farewell to Footy “Legend” 

A local sporting legend was laid to rest at the Burrumbuttock Cemetery on Friday 
11

th
 February. Approximately 100 people gathered  afterwards at the Burrumbuttock 

Recreation Ground for a light luncheon to pay their respects to David’s family. David 
was the youngest son of Gordon (deceased) and Glady’s Schilg; brother to Robert, 
Brian & Gary. Deepest Sympathy to Natalie, Cash,  Tanner and The Schilg families. 
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Rural 
CareLink 

Carers Support Group 

For parent, guardians, family 
members and the support people 
who are unpaid and provide on-

going care and assistance to 
another person. 

New Members Welcome 

Meeting every 2nd week of the month on 

Thursday morning at 10am until midday. 
Come along for a chat, peer support and 

information 
At the hall behind the Bethlehem Lutheran Church 

109 Adams St., Jindera, NSW, 2642 
For more information please ring 

Vickie Prisicina  0428 406 060 

 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin Annual Subscription 

2022 Annual subscription Fee (February – December ) is NOW DUE 

Printed copy + delivery is $12  

Printed copy + postage $30 

Email version subscription of $6  (please contact us and your copy will be sent 

electronically). Email to: burrumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com.  

Payment  by cheque or cash (placed in an envelope with household name clearly 
printed on outside) can be left at the Burrumbuttock General Store or if you prefer 

Electronic Transfer to the following Bank Account. 

BSB 640-000 Account No. 111028340 
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   Fitness Program of the ACTIVE FARMERS Network 

And a Great Day was had by all. 

The Brock-Burrum Football/Netball club finally had their Annual CASH DRAW on Sunday 6
th
 Feb, after a couple 

attempts were cancelled due to COVID restrictions in 2021. With great food, company and perfect weather, what 

more could you  ask for, the Cash draw “JACKPOT”. 

 

The lucky winners were Connor Smith, Rachel Koschitzke and Danny Williams. (Pictured above left) 

 

Tomato pasta sauce 

1kg ripe tomatoes, cored seeded, chopped, can be 

peeled 

2 onions, sliced                             

4 cloves garlic, sliced 

½ cup olive oil 

Salt 

Freshly ground black pepper 

Red chilli – optional 

Tumble tomatoes, onion, and garlic with oil and 

spread in a baking dish. 

Bake, tightly covered, at 180 degrees C until 

tomatoes have collapsed and skins are golden 

brown and juices flowing – at least one hour. 

Season to taste.   

Fresh herbs, olives, capers, etc. can be added after 

cooking when combining with cooked pasta.  

Recipe can be easily doubled, but don’t double the 

amount of oil. Freezes well. 
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BURRUMBUTTOCK RURAL FIRE 

BRIGADE 

  

 

Community BBQ Invitation. 

 

On Friday the 11th March a Community BBQ / get 

together will be held by the Burrumbuttock Rural 

Fire Brigade at the fire shed, commencing 7.00 pm. 

Food & Drinks will be provided. 

 

All in the Community are invited and are 

WELCOME.  

 Come and meet members of the Brigade 

 Have a look through the shed and at the 
trucks 

 Talk with new people and enjoy a BBQ 

 

 

 

Looking forward to seeing you there. 

Regards 

Marty Smith 

Secretary 

Burrumbuttock Rural Fire Brigade.  

 

 

 

 

 

Maurice Hall’s ashes spread at 

”Hallsville” 

A small gathering of Maurice Hall’s immediate 
family spread his ashes in the back paddock of 
Hallsville recently and are pleased that he is finally 
in the resting place that he wished to be.  

A huge thankyou to Andrew and Marion Vile for 
providing access to Hallsville and for allowing us to 
complete this task and also enjoy having a look at 
the old family farm including the original family 
wool press.   

 

 Let’s just say it was windy and the wind swirled at 

the wrong time and yes luckily it was only me that 
got a “final hug” and needed a shower when I got 
home!!! 
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The world of scamming has been growing steadily for many years and its growth seems to have been exponential the last 

couple of years, since the Chinese epidemic came along. 

Attempts to steal your money can come over the phone, via facebook and by email. And they are growing more sophisticated 

all the time. 

What is surprising is the number of scams coming via facebook when the company claims the welfare of its users is its priority, 

but bans some posts it considers scientifically or politically disagreeable, while allowing terrorist organisations and foreign state 

agencies, to propagate misleading propaganda. 

Facebook also allows overtly scamming advertisements to appear, like a $1800 chain saw for $99 and a $4500-odd excavator 

for $125.62, and other such blatantly fraudulent adverts. 

I’m aware of one case, where a local chap hoped he was buying a diesel pump worth $1200-odd for just $89. The scammers 

were good, issuing an invoice, contact phone number, and even a tracking number. 

Supposedly the pump left America okay, with the 

tracking number showing it had arrived in Sydney, 

but then, mysteriously, it was mis-forwarded and 

disappeared into Queensland. Then 

communications with the supplier were 

disconnected. 

It’s a reminder of earlier days, when the internet 

was beginning to grow in capacity, and emails 

started arriving from Nigeria, claiming some 

government official had secured $8-million, which 

he needed to get out of the country urgently. He’d 

needed to deposit it in a foreign bank account, and 

would like to use the receivers. If anyone agreed, 

they were then informed that it could only go if 

they paid the transfer fee. Ha-ha. Some people 

paid and paid, proving just how gullible and 

greedy some folk are. 

The phone scammers all seem to have the same 

foreign accent and have names like Daniel, 

David, Paul, and Tony. Since these names are not 

common in India, the callers must come from 

somewhere else but I can’t think where. 

The phone numbers used by these scammers 

always used to come up as from overseas, 

allowing us to ignore them, but now overseas 

calls can be diverted through a local number 

apparently. 

Typical phone attempts warn us that Amazon is 

going to withdraw money from our account 

unless we put a stop on our bank account, and 

they can fix this for us. Or they tell us that our internet is due for disconnection unless we co-operate with them to remedy an 

identity problem. 

The email scammers have been very busy in recent months, purporting to from our bank and needing to rectify our account 

numbers, or from Australia Post needing to verify our identity before our parcel can be delivered. 
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Brocklesby/Burrumbuttock 
Netball Club 

Hello, and what another hectic few weeks we’ve had around the 

courts! You can practically smell the Deep Heat, the season is 

that close!  

Firstly, we had our senior Meet and Greet night at the Brock rec 

ground on the 27th of January, which was a big success. This was 

a great opportunity to down a few schnitties off the BBQ and get 

together and have chat before the seriousness of trials. It also 

gave all the girls a chance to have a look at the new uniform 

options we will have coming into place this year! Stay tuned for 

that one as the season starts! We finished the night off with a 

wander around our new ladies change rooms over at the courts, 

which are looking amazing!  

The week after we had trials, to which we had a great turnout. 

This made it very hard for the coaches to pick sides and the full 

two weeks of trials was needed to select teams. A big well done 

to all the girls who trialled and gave it their best. It was hot, it 

was uncomfortable, but the standard of netball that was on 

show was exceptional. Also, a big thanks to the coaches and the 

senior coordinator for their roles in trials. It was not easy to pick 

teams this year but they had the selection process running 

smoothly. 

With our trials done and dusted, we have now started Thursday 

night training, and have a few practice matches to look forward 

to.  

Our juniors had their Meet and Greet night on the 17th of 

February, and let me tell you, the turnout was bigger than what 

we were expecting! Considering we struggled with junior 

numbers last year, having a lot this year is a good problem to 

have. We will be looking at having trials for some of the teams 

with an abundance of players. The Meet and Greet was also a 

good chance for the juniors to welcome the newly U15s coach, 

Tahleah Herekiuha. We are now only searching for an U13s 

coach! Once we have found this, we will have all coaching 

positions filled! 

On the 6th of February, we had the clubs Cash Draw! This was a 

nice day out in the sunshine with good food and good company. 

I bet the day was even better for Rachel Koschitzke, who was 

one half of the winner! Congratulations Rach! There was also a 

nice moment where the club got to thank the McKimmie Family 

for everything they have done over the past nearly ten years. We 

wish them well for the future! 

That’s about it from me, 

Go Saints!  

Bec Livermore  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

       

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 by Colin 
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Wirraminna News 
 

Restoration of the original woodland environment at 

Wirraminna involves two major activities: removal of 

introduced plants, and replacing them with the original 

grasses and wildflowers.  To do this we need seed.  This is 

why we have established a seed production area, as seed of 

most of our local species is not available. 

  

Spring and summer are very busy times in the Seed 

Production Area, as each species does what plants do to 

ensure its survival: produces seed.  If we don’t manage to 

collect the seed, we have been wasting our time for the rest 

of the year.  Some plants ripen and drop their seed all at 

once, and if you are not there at the right time you may lose 

it.  Others ripen progressively over many weeks, and require 

many visits if we are to collect most of the seed.  Particularly, 

in a year like this, some keep on flowering, and producing 

seed over many weeks.  So this has been a very long harvest, 

and it is not finished yet. 

 

What to do with all this seed?   Some has been sent to 

Jayfields Nursery to grow plants, for use in Wirraminna, in the 

Burrumbuttock woodland or by Landcare.  We have also 

provided Murray LLS with some seed for their planting 

projects.  But most of our SPA plants are small understory 

and groundcover plants and there has not been a great 

demand for these.                                                                           

So we have started to broadcast seed over our grassland 

restoration site to increase the diversity of plants there.   

 

We were very pleased this month to be contacted by the 

Wodonga Native Garden Nursery, asking if we could supply 

them with seed.  They were very happy to take seed of nearly 

20 species, and in return will supply us with plants.  We are 

very happy with this new relationship, as this volunteer group 

are very experienced with propagation, and supply large 

numbers of plants to landcare groups in Victoria.   They are 

also interested in obtaining seed sourced from lower rainfall 

areas than Northeast Victoria, as they consider the prospect 

of a drier climate. 

 

 

 

Wattles all year? 

It is often said that there will be at least one wattle in flower 

every month of the year.  Wirraminna has not yet achieved 

that, but two species are laying claim to February and March.  

The Deans Wattle and the Mulga are both in flower at 

present.  They are both species that tend to flower in 

response to rain at any time of year, and are very welcome 

just now when no other species are out.  They are near the 

path along the farm windbreak on the way to the SPA. 
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TELL US WHAT YOU THINK: HOW WELCOMING IS GREATER HUME ??

As part of a NSW Government 
program to work with local 
communities to attract migrants 
and refugees to resettle in regional 
NSW, Greater Hume residents are 
invited to provide feedback about 
welcoming newcomers to their 
local neighbourhoods. 

Share your views via a 
confidential survey 

Are people in your local area 
willing to help newcomers? How 
does immigration shape Australian 
communities?  

A confidential online survey is 
open now to residents. 

The survey will take only a few 
minutes and can be completed on 
a smartphone, tablet or personal 
computer by following this link: 
https://welcomingaustralia.typefor
m.com/attitudes    

 

Research and community 
consultation led by Holbrook’s 
Deborah Atkins 

Deborah Atkins (pic below) has 
been appointed by Greater Hume 
Council to undertake research 
across our region.  

In addition to the survey, Deborah 
will meet with residents, 
community group representatives, 
local businesses and other key 
stakeholders to get their input and 
views. 

 

 

Deborah’s work will seek to 

understand current community 

attitudes and preparedness to 

welcome newcomers, available 

services and employment 

opportunities, as well to 

understand the journey so far for 

the many newcomers who already 

live here. 

Deborah will be located at 

Holbrook, where she lives, and will 

be working part time for 

approximately 12 weeks on this 

stage of the project. Deborah has 

extensive experience coordinating 

community research projects 

across Australia and has worked 

with many organisations including 

Universities, High Schools,  

 

 

https://welcomingaustralia.typeform.com/attitudes
https://welcomingaustralia.typeform.com/attitudes
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Women’s Health Centres, Youth 

programmes, Migrant services, 

Government and non-government 

organisations.  

 

The Greater Hume Council is 

confident that stakeholders and the 

community will be supportive of 

Deborah as she goes about this 

work.  

 

NSW Growing Regions of 
Welcome Pilot Program  

 

This research is part of 
Multicultural NSW’s Growing 
Regions of Welcome (NSW 
GROW) Pilot, a three-year  

 

 

 

 

program that works with local 
communities to attract migrants  

 

and refugees to resettle in regional 
NSW. The focus is on people living 
in western Sydney with the skills 
and aspirations to move to the 
Murray and Riverina regions for 
employment and lifestyle 
opportunities. The overall aim is to 
provide migrants and refugees with 
the information and support they 
need to relocate to the regions, 
and support communities in the 
Murray and Riverina to welcome 
newcomers and help them to thrive 
in the long-term. 

 

As part of NSW GROW, 
Welcoming Australia is 
coordinating the survey and 
supporting research in the Greater 
Hume region in collaboration with 
Greater Hume Council. The 
research will help our communities 
to better understand how ready  

 

 

they are to welcome people from 
migrant and refugee backgrounds.  

 

Find out more 

If you have any questions about 

NSW GROW’s Welcoming Cities 

Project and consultations being 

undertaken in the Greater Hume 

region, please contact Deborah on 

(02) 6036 0100 or 

datkins@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

 

For more information about NSW 

GROW and how the program is 

rolling out in the Murray region, 

please contact Esiteli 

Nyirarukundo, the NSW GROW 

Murray Backbone Coordinator at 

enyirarukundo@redcross.org.au.  

 

mailto:datkins@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
mailto:enyirarukundo@redcross.org.au
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BURRUMBUTTOCK TENNIS CLUB 

With only 1 round remaining in the season, the Club have 3 

teams Section 2, 3B & 5 assured of playing finals, 

commencing on 12th March. 

 

Savanah Lindner (pictured above) went to Griffith recently to 

follow in her brothers footsteps, to try out for the Riverina 

Primary School Team.  

Savannah had a great day and made it through to the final 

play offs, unfortunately on this occasion, just failed to make 

the team. She will try again next year. 

 

Club Life Membership Presentation to Maurice Tynan           

By Brad Schulz. (Pictured above) 

 

A Busy few weeks ahead 

March 6th – Outdoor Works Junior Age Round Robin Doubles 

Tournament. 

March 27th – Kotzur Silo’s Annual Mixed Doubles Round 

Robin Tournament 

Tuesday 6th April – AGM7.30pm at the Club House 

 

 

 

 

The Annual Presentation Night & BBQ was held at the 

weekend. Winners were:- 

Graham Beesley Junior Encouragement – James Lindner 

Junior Most Improved – Austin Burns 

Senior Encouragement – Chris Jones 

Senior Rookie – Kathryn McCallister 

Player of the Year- Joseph Vile 

Club Person of the Year – Lisa Burns 

 

 

Kathryn McCallister (pictured above) Senior Rookie. 

. 

Mother & Son winners !Lisa (Club Person )                     

&  Austin (Most Improved Junior)

NIGHT TENNIS HAS COMMENCED ON A 
WEDNESDAY IN A SOCIAL TENNIS FORMAT! 
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Burrumbuttock Public School 
Personal Best for All 

   

 

 

 

    

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            HOW GREAT DO THE YEAR 6 SHIRTS LOOK ??                             

                                   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Our Numeracy topics have been around Whole Numbers, Place Value and Length.  

Revising and exploring deeper understanding in these areas. The students have done some online 

assessments so that I can use this data to personalise their learning. 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From mathematicians to been busy exploring place value in 

numbers, and celebrating ‘Two’s Day’ on the 22.2.22 (we 

know it’s a palindrome date!). We have enjoyed an outdoor 

Science lesson, exploring living and non-living things.  
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SWIMMING Champions! 
 

Well done to all the students who competed 
 at the WSS Swimming Carnival.  

Congratulations to all award and age  
champion winners. 

 
Burrumbuttock was the overall school  

champion! 
SPORT REPORTS 
SWIMMING SUCCESS 
“BEEP SPLASH!!” as everybody dived into the Walla pool. 
They were racing their hearts out on Friday the 11.2.2022 in  
freestyle, backstroke, breaststroke and butterfly. There was 
also a medley and relays. Our relay team was Mason, Peter, 
Izzy and Jordan, but sadly, Jordan could not make it so 
thankfully Ella filled in. Overall, Burrum won. These were the 
age champions in our school: 
Lucy—Junior Girl Age Champion 
Charlotte—Junior Girl Runner Up  
Peter—11 years Boy Age Champion 
Mason—Senior Boy Age Champion 
Isabella—Senior Girl Age Champion 
Southern Riverina is taking place on Friday 25/2/2022. 
By Isabella, Ella, Taylor and Charlotte 
  

 Waratah art on display at Murray Art  
Museum Albury, until 10th April.  
Free exhibition. 
Last year Waratah students participated in 

the HOME art program. Students’ possum 

art is now exhibited at the gallery, as part of 

a collaboration between the Small Schools 

Network. Students contributed their 

individual possum art, to make a larger 

artwork, representing a possum skin cloak.  
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Bulletin Advertising Rates 

Business Cards $5.00 

Quarter Page  $15.00 

Half Page  $20.00  Colour $38.00 

Full Page  $30.00  Colour $48.00 

 

List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club  Jocelyn Beale 0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin  Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Colin Wiltshire 6029 3216 

Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 6029 3339 

Cricket Club  Don Williams 0438 404 563 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

BB Saints Football Club Noel Livermore 6029 3375 

Netball Club Rachel Koschitzke 0414 949 290 

Hall Committee  Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Craig Severin 6035 1211 

Pre School     6029 3343 

Primary School    6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare Kathie LeBusque 0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 6029 3185 

Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott 6029 3339, Sue Robey 0409 111958 

Fe Coleman 0408 263 305, Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

Fire Emergency - 000 

Fire Communications Officer, Jeff Litchfield ,6029 3227 

Defibrilator & Oxy Viva at Fire Shed 

Keys:  

Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328, Trevor Jacob 6029 3276 

Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 The Shop 6029 3240 

Council 

Roads, Storms & Drainage  0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage   0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer  0427 556 659 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1
st
 Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3
rd

 Sunday of month 10.00am to 12noon 

Shop, Post Office Phone Norm or Janice– 6029 3240 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday   8am-12pm & 4pm – 8pm 

Farmers Inn Hotel Phone Mardi – 6029 3218  

Monday to Friday  1pm - close 

Tuesday   3pm – close 

Saturday   11am – close 

Sunday   12 noon - close 

Bulletin Basics 

Email: burrumumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 

Editor:   Position Vacant 

Sub Editor: Janice Whitty  0403 759 396 

Secretary: Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Treasurer:  Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Committee:  Colin Wiltshire, Fleur Hall, Saedi 

Krzywnicki 

Closing date for copy: 24
th
 of the month. 

Please submit articles by email in Word files. Please 

no PDF’s 

We reserve the right to select, reject, correct or modify 

all submissions. 

COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin is 

understood to be original work by the attributed 

author. It is printed in good faith. 

Any material reproduced from the Burrumbuttock 

Bulletin should acknowledge its source. 

 

Rainfall for February 2022 

Monthly Total – Unavailable at time of printing.  

Yearly total   

Dates to Remember:- 

March 6 – Junior Round Robin Tennis Tournament 

Mach 11 – Fire Brigade Community BBQ 

March 27 – Kotzur Silo’s Annual Tennis Tournament 

April 26 – Tennis Club AGM  

Waratah art on display at Murray Art  
Museum Albury, until 10th April. 


